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Since writing the column about a month ago in which I questioned the Council’s actions for planning to spend $300,000 on a traffic circle at Ely and Casa Grande, I’ve had time to think some more about the Council’s casual method of handling and spending money.





It first came to my attention when the soundwalls were being built on Washington and Caulfield Streets.  At $200 per foot of wall (or $13,000 for each backyard) it seemed like an extravagant use of funds.  The walls already built have cost over $750,000 and the remainder to be constructed will cost near the same, reaching a total cost of one and a half million dollars.





While these walls are nice amenities to the homes backing on those streets, the homes were built with the streets in place.  This wouldn’t have been extravagant if there were funds available to also provide for needed street repairs or take care of other community needs.  But there aren’t other funds available.





I protested to the Council when they were about to approve the plans for the Payran St. bridge.  It seemed wasteful to me to build a bridge with a 40 foot roadway plus two sidewalks to handle just two lanes of traffic.  But they wanted room for a parking and bicycle lane on each side of the road.  To my way of figuring, the city spent about $500,000 more than necessary in construction costs for the extra width.  (This doesn’t include the over $300,000 for engineering inspection during construction.)





This same cost overrun was repeated on the new bridge at Lakeville St.  So far the soundwalls, the roundabout and two bridges represent about two million eight hundred thousand dollars that didn’t have to be spent.  What could have been done with that money?





For starters, the twenty two homes in the Payran area that the Council is talking about buying and razing (tearing down), at a cost of over four million dollars, could all be raised (lifted up) instead for only about $550,000. This figure of $25,000 per house to raise them out of the flood waters was presented to the Council at a recent meeting.  Sure the garages would still get wet in a flood, but the living area would stay dry even in our biggest flood.  This would save four million dollars.





The Police Department’s computer aided dispatch center could be had for about $300,000.  Playing fields and street repairs could soak up any amount of money saved by wise budgeting.  We need a new animal shelter and the Fire Department could use a boat big enough to drag a hose to the water side of a marina, 1st St., or downtown fire.  A lot of bicycle paths could be built.  Add your own desirable project.  That’s what the wasted money could have been spent on.





We seem to have a Council with limited financial means that prefers to spend our taxes on “nice to have” items rather than on things that are really needed.  In their efforts to kill the Rainier interchange project, we will be left with either a more costly project because of the delay or maybe another project at Corona Rd. that won’t do the job. Another waste of money.





While I get upset at the way the Council wastes money, I get more upset at the thought of what wasn’t done because money was spent foolishly.  No money is ever going to be returned to the taxpayers.  The best we can hope for is that what money we pay into the city coffers is wisely spent, first on things that are needed and only then on things th
